
Adsum is published by the seminarians of Mater Dei Seminary for the enjoyment of our families, friends, and benefactors.

March, 2014

Adsum
Dear Friends and Benefactors,
 We read in the Gospel how Our Lord called St. 
Peter to be one of His Apostles (Matthew 4:19; Mark 
1:16; Luke 5:2) on the occasion of a miraculous catch 
of fish. St. Peter and his brother Andrew “had labored 
all the night” and having cast their nets for fish “had 
taken nothing.” Nevertheless, Jesus Christ told them to 
“launch out into the deep” again and let down the nets 
for a draught of fish.
 No sooner had they obeyed Our Lord then they 
enclosed so great a multitude of fish that their net was 
breaking. So St. Peter and St. Andrew called to their 
partners St. James and St. John to come and to help 
them, and both ships were almost sinking.
 And Jesus said to St. Peter, “Come after Me, and I 
will make you to become fishers of men.”
 This coming week, our deacons, Frater Anthony 
Short, CMRI, and Rev. Mr. Nino Molina will begin 
their retreat in preparation for their ordination to the 
holy priesthood. It cannot be stressed enough to them 
and to all of our priests and seminarians that we are 
only instruments of God and that it is His Grace which 
truly blesses our priestly work. How many priests, like 
St. Peter, labor long and accomplish nothing; however, 
when they rely on Jesus and Mary for their apostolic 
labors, many souls are harvested for the Kingdom of 
Heaven.
 The lives of the Saints have abundant examples that 
the way of God is to choose the “weak and the foolish 
things of this world” to confound the proud. The great 
Cure of Ars, St. John Vianney, is a wonderful case. 
Although he lacked natural talents and abilities, his 
life of holiness bore tremendous fruit, and he is now 
the patron saint of parish priests.
 It often happens on the occasion of priestly ordina-
tions that numerous petitions are addressed to me for the 

LETTER FROM THE RECTOR new priests to be immediately sent out to various loca-
tions to meet the never-ceasing needs of souls. Little do 
those who make these requests realize that the new priests 
require the guidance of older and more experienced 
priests. Just like carpenters, plumbers, and electricians 
undergo an apprenticeship and doctors have a residency 
program, young priests must have their “apprenticeship” 
and “residency.” Leaving behind the spiritual security of 
the seminary with its schedule and common prayers, it is 
not safe for them to be left to themselves. The words of 
Jesus to St. Peter can apply to them that Satan would like 
to sift them as wheat. The first few years of the priest-
hood are very important and critical because the young 
priests’ spiritual formation must continue.
 Fr. Anthony Short, CMRI will be assigned to Mary 
Immaculate Queen Church in Rathdrum, Idaho with Fr. 
Benedict Hughes, CMRI, and Fr. Nino Molina will be 
assigned to Immaculate Conception Church in St. Cloud, 
Minnesota with Fr. Brendan Hughes, CMRI. This does 
not, however, mean that they will not travel to various 
Mass centers. Fr. Anthony Short, CMRI will assist Fr. 
Benedict in our missions in Boston and Portland, Maine. 
Fr. Nino Molina will assist Fr. Brendan at Our Lady of 
Grace in Seneca, Wisconsin and at our mission in north-
ern Minnesota. 
 Please remember in your prayers our two deacons 
that they may worthily prepare to become “other Christs.” 
 If any of our readers plan to attend the ordinations, 
the ceremonies will begin at 9:00 a.m. on March 25, the 
feast of the Annunciation of the Blessed Virgin Mary. 
The newly ordained priests celebrate their first Solemn 
High Masses: Fr. Molina on Wednesday, March 26, at 
8:00 a.m. here in Omaha; and Fr. Anthony Short at Our 
Lady of Snows in Denver on Sunday, March 30, at 9:00 
a.m. 
 As always, thank you for your support of Mater Dei 
Seminary!
With my prayers and blessing,
Most Rev. Mark A. Pivarunas, CMRI



St. Thomas Aquinas 
the Angelic Doctor, 

Patron of Catholic Schools 
by a faculty member of Mater Dei Seminary

The crucifix is our greatest book.



 There is one incident con-
nected with the discovery of 
America which perhaps most of 
our young folks have never heard. 
It was on the last voyage of Co-
lumbus that the four vessels under 
his command were assailed by the 
most furious tempest the intrepid 
navigator had ever experienced. 
The waves ran so high and dashed 
so violently against the vessels 
that the sailors lost all control 
over their movements; and, as 
if to destroy all human hope, 
Providence permitted Columbus 
to fall dangerously ill. One of his 
old wounds reopened, and for nine 
days the crew despaired of his life.
 For eight days the vessels 
lay at the mercy of all this dire 
confusion of nature. At intervals 
the rain fell in torrents. Suddenly, on the thirteenth day of 
December, 1502, while Columbus was enduring the greatest 
pain, piercing cries rose from one of the ships in which the 
crews of the other vessels joined. A violent and destructive 
wind-storm whipped the waves into a mountainous water-
spout, called a typhoon. Woe to those who meet it on the 
ocean’s highway! The cry of despair which arose from the 

crew at the awful sight went to the 
very soul of Columbus; he shud-
dered, opened his eyes, and then, 
with a great effort, dragged himself 
to the deck. He suspected in this 
frightful disorder of nature some 
satanic influence, and as death had 
deprived him of the services of Fa-
ther Alexander, the chaplain of the 
fleet, he resolved to recite himself 
the Gospel of St. John.
 He ordered the blessed candles to 
be lit and the standard of the expe-
dition to be unfurled; then, buckling 
his sword below the Cord of St. 
Francis which he always wore, he 
took the sacred book into his hands, 
and, facing the horrible monster 
that continued steadily to approach, 
in a loud voice that was heard above 
the noise of the warring elements, 

he read the Beloved Disciple’s inspired words.
 At the sentence, “And the Word was made Flesh, and 
dwelt among us,” drawing his sword and full of lively faith, 
he traced in the air, in the face of the typhoon, the sign of the 
cross. Immediately the water-spout, roaring and disjointed, 
was lost in the endless immensity of the Atlantic Ocean. 

A Lesser Known Lesson in History 
(Month of the Sacred Heart, 1892)
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Question: If a Catholic couple have attempted marriage before a minister or a civil magis-
trate, and subsequently wish to have their union validated, may they be married at a nuptial 
Mass? Could a pastor forbid this?

Father Connell Answers Moral Questions

The Solemn Revalidation of a Marriage
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Answer:  There is no law of the Church forbidding marriage at a nuptial Mass to those who have entered a 
union that is invalid because of lack of the prescribed form. Indeed, per se such a method of convalidation is 
commendable, because the special blessing of the bride, which the Church desires to impart to every Catholic 
woman on her entrance into the married state, can ordinarily be given only at Mass. This holds true, even 
though many years have passed since the couple entered their unlawful and invalid union. Of course, those 
who have sinned so grievously generally desire to have the validation as private as possible, and the priest 
should acquiesce to this wish. Sometimes, too, circumstances may be present which would render a public 
ceremony at Mass inadvisable, if not positively wrong—especially the grave danger of scandal. However, 
apart from this contingency, the couple have the right to be married at a nuptial Mass, and a pastor’s author-
ity does not include the power to forbid it. A bishop, however, by virtue of Canon 2291, § 6, could impose 
as a vindicative penalty the deprivation of the nuptial blessing. In some dioceses this penalty is the object of 
general legislation for cases such as we are considering. 

Question: A priest is about to revalidate a marriage between a Catholic and a non-Catholic, 
which was invalid through lack of form, since it took place before a justice of the peace. The 
priest wonders if he could ask the questions in this form: “Do you renew your consent to take 
this woman, etc.” His purpose is to spare the feelings of the non-Catholic, who in perfect 
good faith believes that the previous ceremony was a valid marriage, and is going through 
this present ceremony only for the sake of the Catholic party.

Renewal of Marriage Consent

Answer: While it is quite commendable for a priest to make the convalidation of a marriage as easy as pos-
sible for the non-Catholic, who’s fully convinced that the previous ceremony was perfectly valid, care must 
be taken lest anything be done which might result in the lack of a proper matrimonial consent on this person’s 
part. For, if he intends his words to be a mere external repetition of the consent he gave previously—and 
which he regards as fully valid—he is not fulfilling the essential condition for the revalidation, an internal and 
external act in the present. From this standpoint, it must be noted that there is a great difference between a 
convalidation and a sanatio in radice. Consequently, the priest should propose the questions as they are found 
in the Ritual: “Wilt thou take, etc.?”


